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WILTON TELEPHONE COMPANY

Tariff Filing to Introduce Optional Calling Features

Order Suspending Tariff

O R D E R   N O.  23,717

June 1, 2001

On April 27, 2001, Wilton Telephone Company

submitted a tariff filing to introduce optional enhanced

features, specifically, “Enhanced Caller Name with Wait” and

“Enhanced Caller Number with Wait,” each with a corresponding

monthly rate of $1.00, effective June 1, 2001.  These features

take advantage of existing digital switch functionality and

allow the Call Wait feature to work with the existing Caller

ID features.

Staff has reviewed the tariff and recommended

approval, finding that because of the low cost of provisioning

the service, the pricing of the service at the $1.00 rate will

more than recover its costs.  The Commission, however, is

concerned as to whether or not the tariff rate is just and

reasonable.  In order to adequately analyze the issue, the

Commission has determined to suspend the tariff, per RSA

378:6,IV, for a period of 30 days.
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Based upon the foregoing, it is hereby

ORDERED, that Wilton Telephone Company’s tariff

filing is suspended for an additional period of 30 days to

allow for further analysis concerning the appropriate price to

be charged for the proposed tariffed services.

By order of the Public Utilities Commission of New

Hampshire this first day of June, 2001. 

                                                          
Douglas L. Patch Susan S. Geiger Nancy Brockway

Chairman Commissioner Commissioner

Attested by:

                      
Claire D. DiCicco
Assistant Secretary


